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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

With winter well and truly upon us I hope this 
newsletter finds you in good health and spirits. 
 
Another successful ANZAC Re-union was held on 
the 18 Apr at the Warradale Other Ranks Canteen. It 
was very pleasing to see some old faces and all that 
attended had an enjoyable evening. As always the 
food was great and I thank all who contributed to the 
success of the evening. Many thanks especially must 
go to the President and members of the Canteen for 
allowing us to use the facility and also WO2 Al 
Kidney from Army Band Adelaide for his contribution 
as bugler for the formalities during the evening.  
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The ANZAC Day march was a new experience for 
me with no formal duties. It was great just to march 
with the members and be able to see first hand how 
they act up during the march by putting one foot 
forward at a time but not necessarily in step with 
anyone else. Thanks to COL Rosser who acted as 
our Unit leader for the march. 
 
The next function on the calendar is the Annual 
Central Region Officer, Warrant Officer, SNCO 
Dinner to be held at Woodside. I look forward to 
seeing you there. Further details are included in the 
Newsletter and flyer. 
 
Lastly I draw your attention to the AGM in December 
and committee positions that will require filling. Give 
it some serious thought as without a working 
committee the Association will wither on the vine, so 
to speak.  
 
The Association must be viable to ensure our Corps 
ethos and “Esprit de Corps” continues in Central 
Region for both serving and retired members and 
families for many years to come. 
 
Arte et Marte 
Grant Kuchel  

 

COLONEL COMMANDANT’S UPDATE 
 
Hello Everyone 

Recently we have had a number of key RAEME 
position changes within Central Region.  We now 
have a new BC of the Wksp at 16 AD Regt 
Woodside and a new OC of 107 Fd Wksp Coy 9 
CSSB. For your information I am including a brief 
summary about each of them. 

BC Spt Bty, 16 AD Regt  

 Major Matthew PATCHING 
 
Major Patching was 
born and educated in 
Strathalbyn, SA, and 
enlisted into the Army 
in Feb 1995.  While 
undergoing initial 
employment training at 
the School of Infantry, 
Singleton, Major 
Patching was 
appointed to RMC 
Duntroon where he 
graduated to RAEME.  
His first posting was to 
2 Cav Regt (Recon) where he commanded the 
Technical Support Troop within the A2 echelon 
during the final stages of the transition from M113 
to ASLAV.  In 1998 Major Patching was posted to 

the Army Recruit Training Centre where he 
commanded the 25

th
 Platoon, Charlie Company 

prior to being selected as the Company Second-in-
Command. 

 
In 2000 Major Patching was accepted to the 
University of New South Wales at ADFA to 
undertake a Bachelor’s Degree in Mechanical 
Engineering; graduating in Dec 2003.  

 
In 2004 Major Patching was posted to 
Headquarters Logistic Support Force (HQ LSF) as 
the SO2 Technical Regulatory Framework.  
Throughout that posting he was deployed as the 
SO3 Pers / Log to Operation ANODE in the 
Solomon Islands and also as the logistics officer 
for Operation PAKISTAN ASSIST; an opportunity 
he considers to be the highlight of his career to 
date. On return from Operation PAKISTAN 
ASSIST, Major Patching was posted as an 
instructor to RMC Duntroon.  

 
On promotion to Major in Jan 2007 he took up the 
appointment as the Senior Career Manager for 
RAEME at the Soldier Career Management Agency.  
He deployed as the SO1 Personnel Plans, 
Headquarters International Security Assistance Force, 
Operation SLIPPER for seven months from July 2008.  
On return in Jan 2009 Major Patching took up his 
current appointment of Battery Commander, Combat 
Service Support Battery, 16 AD Regt.   

 
Major Patching has four children, two of whom reside 
with him and his wife Sarah.  They enjoy travelling 
and most sports, and tolerate Major Patching’s poor 
golf game and interest in thoroughbred racing.   

 

107 Fd Wksp Coy 9 CSSB 

Major Robert BUTLER has recently moved to South 
Australia and has been posted as OC of the Wksp 
Coy.  

He is being ably assisted by WO1 Wayne Birch who 
is filling the vacant position of 2IC.  Other staff, both 
ARA and GRes, are backfilling various positions in 
the wksp to ensure the successful operation of the 
unit. 

I am planning to provide a more comprehensive 
overview of MAJ Butler’s career in the next edition of 
the newsletter. 

RAEME Offrs, WOs & SNCOs Dining-in Night 

I am please to advise that our new Head of Corps  
BRIG David Creagh is planning to attend  our Dining-in 
Night.  It will be a great opportunity for us all to 
welcome him to Central Region and for members to 
meet him.  

COL Greg Rosser 
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DIARY DATES 2009 
 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th June 
 ** Reserve Forces Day Sunday 5th July (12 -3pm) 
 ** 2009 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dining-in Night Saturday 8th August 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 20th August 
 ** RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 8th September 
 ** RAEME All Ranks Dinner  Saturday 10th October  
 - RAEME Corps Seminar 15-16th October  
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 22nd October 
 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 6th December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function (tentative) Sunday 6th December  

 **   Denotes coming events detailed in this edition 
 

WO1  Graham de la RUE (Retd) 
Passed away suddenly June 09  

ASM 107 Fd Wksps and  

Association member since 2001 
 

CFN  Len Edwards 
Passed away April 09 

Served as Recovery Mechanic in 107 Inf Wksps and 

Association member since 2004 
 

SSGT  Terry McGoldrick (Retd)  
Passed away 10 May 09 in Queensland 

Served as a Fitter Armament (1975 to 1990) 
 

William (Bill) Donohue   
Passed away in Rockhampton on 24th May 09 

Served as a Vehicle Mechanic 
 

Trevor Eisentrager 
Passed away in Beenleigh on 27th May 09, 
 

 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

 

 

Sick Parade  
 

 

Tom Lowndes (24th VM) is in the Wodonga Private Hospital in what would seem 
to be the late stages of his fight against cancer. 
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and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
EDWARDSTOWN  SA  5039 

Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 

craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

 

 

 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 

 Laser Cutting 

 Turret Punching 

 Folding 

 Dust & Fume 

Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings Pty 
Ltd 
Established 1946 
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2009  

ANNUAL CENTRAL REGION  

RAEME OFFICERS, WOs & SNCOs  

FORMAL DINING-IN NIGHT 

 

Support Battery (the Workshop) at 16th Air Defence Regiment (16AD) Woodside Barracks, 

is organising the annual RAEME Formal Dining-in Night for all serving and ex-serving 

RAEME ARA and GRes Officers, WOs and SNCOs. 

The Dinner will be held on Saturday 8th August in the 16 AD Regiment Officer’s Mess at 

Woodside Barracks. Bus transport will be provided from Keswick Barracks Sergeants’ Mess 

for those living in Adelaide. 

A copy of the Invitation is attached to this newsletter, and all those eligible to attend 

are encouraged to participate.  RSVP is required by 24th July so don’t miss out. The 

invitation is open to all serving and ex-serving RAEME Officers, WOs and SNCOs. 

While the invitation is being widely circulated, if you know of anyone who has not 

received an invitation please let them know about the dining-in night as it promises to 

be a great evening.  
 

 
 
 

RAEME LUNCHEON 
 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-

serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be 

held on Tuesday 8th September at the 

Cremorne Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 

12:00pm. This Luncheon is being organised 

by Bob Davis.  

If anyone would like to attend, please 

contact Bob Davis on (08) 8382 4275 

before Friday 4th Sep so they can let the 

hotel know how many to cater for.  

If you know of others who spent time with 

AEME or RAEME, please let them know or 

bring them along. 

 

AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
             and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 
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ANZAC DAY 2009 
MARCH REPORT 

The march went smoothly again this year, numbers 

were up slightly but the weather was not as kind to us 

this year with strong winds and a couple of showers 

during the march. A few of the older members who 

were unable to march took advantage of the vehicles 

provided by the RSL and we can’t thank them enough 

for providing this greatly appreciated service.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Patron COL Greg Rosser led the march this year 

taking over from our President who enjoyed a well 

earned “rest” and marched in the ranks.  The 

Association Banner, which was revamped last year had 

further modifications with vents being cut in the face to 

reduce the wind pressure.  It was a great improvement 

and was well tested this year.  

This year we were fortunate to be able to arrange for 

last year’s AEME/RAEME ARA Soldier of the year 

LCPL Danny DeLeur to help carry the Association 

banner.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After the march a number of members accepted the 

invitation from the Keswick Barracks Sergeant’s Mess 

and joined other marchers for a light luncheon and 

“refreshments”. We thank the mess for the invitation and 

hope we continue to be invited in coming years. 

I know that not everyone is able to march every year, but 

I am sure that there are a lot more members who could, 

and should, come and join us. 

Thanks to John Howard for the photos 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CELIBACY  

Many aspects of human sexuality are very puzzling, take 
celibacy. This can be a choice in life, or a condition 
imposed by environmental factors. 

While attending a Marriage Encounter Weekend, Tony 
and Julie listened to the instructor declare 'It is essential 
that husbands and wives know the things that are 
important to each other.'  

He addressed the men. 'Can you each name and 
describe your wife's favourite flower?' 

Tony leaned over, touched Julie's arm gently and 
whispered ”Self-raising, isn't it dear”?' 

Thus began Tony's life of celibacy. 

 

 

 

All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: 

 

 ALTERNATORS 

 STARTER MOTORS 

 CAR IMMOBILISERS 

 HANDS FREE KITS 

 ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 

AUTO ELECTRICAL 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
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AEME/RAEME ALL RANKS DINNER 2009 
Following on from the success of recent Mixed All Ranks Dinners, the AEME/RAEME 

Association will be holding a Mixed All Ranks Dinner again this year.  It will be a great  

opportunity to mix with current and past RAEME members. 

Details are as follows: 

Location:   Warradale Hotel  Cost: $40 per head 

Date:  10
th

 October 2009 Dress: Neat casual 

Time: 1830 for 1900 hrs Drinks:  Buy your own 

Meal 3 courses with choices Guests:  Spouses /partners welcome 

If you wish to attend please complete and return the Booking Slip below. 

It promises to be a great night so put it in your diary and book ASAP. 

.................................................................................................................................................................................... 

I wish to / am unable to attend   (circle choice) 

Name  ................................................ Partner   ...................................................... 

Contact Telephone Number   ...................................................... 

Attached is my Cheque/Money order for $.................. 
 

Replies to Don Harvy  

10 Oliver Street,    REYNELLA   SA  5161 
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Letter from the Reserve Forces Day Council 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reserve Forces Day 
 Council - SA 

Patron: His Excellency Rear Admiral Kevin Scarce AC CSC 
RANR Governor of South Australia 

 
Chairman:  
CAPT Barrie Newman RFD ED (RETD)  
 PO Box 2183 Kent Town SA 5071 Australia                               
Deputy Chairman:   
MR Ron Teusner         Tel: (08) 8362 1167      Fax: (08) 8362 1951 
  Mobile: 0407 792 220          www.rfd.org.au  
                      

 

RESERVE FORCES DAY 2009 

A FAMILY DAY THIS YEAR 

This year is the 70
th

 Anniversary of the commencement of 

World War 2, in which so many of our Navy, Army and 

Air Force Reservists served. 

To celebrate this important milestone it has been decided 

that, in keeping with the objective of Reserve Forces Day 

to raise the profile of the Navy, Army and Air Force 

Reserve Forces, to recognise former and serving 

Reservists and to thank their partners and employers for 

their support, a Family Day will be held at Keswick 

Barracks, Keswick on Sunday 5 July 2009. 

This is the first time that families have been specifically 

targeted and recognised on Reserve Forces Day (in the 

past they have always been welcome to attend) and it is 

hoped that many serving Reservists will use this as an 

opportunity to bring their families along to be involved in 

the Day and to be specially thanked for their support to 

our Reservists. 

The function will be located at the Army Museum 

compound near the entrance to Keswick Barracks and will 

run from 12 noon to 3.00pm. Barbequed sausages and 

hamburgers will be provided FREE to all those who attend 

and FREE admission will be given to everyone to visit the 

highly acclaimed Army Museum. Bar facilities and 

refreshments will be available at the 48 Bty 105 Club 

nearby and at the 43 Cadet Unit tent to be located within 

the area. 

Unit Association displays will also be erected around the 

compound and it is expected that Service bands will play 

during the afternoon. Other items of interest are also being 

planned. 

 

Please support our Reservists, past and present, 

by attending Reserve Forces Day 2009. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RESERVE FORCES DAY 2009 

 

THIS IS A FAMILY DAY 

ALL WELCOME 

All Reservists past and present, their families 
and friends are all welcome to attend   

Where:    KESWICK BARRACKS 

When:     Sunday 5th July 

Timings:  12.00 to 3.00pm 

FREE BARBEQUE 
 

 Unit and Association Displays 

 Free Entry to the Army Museum 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come along and meet other reservists 

Make new friends 

Renew old acquaintances 

Examine all the new exhibits in the Museum 

 

Support Reservists, past and present, by attending 

Reserve Forces Day 2009. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rfd.org.au/
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Operation Spanner Pack 
The aim of the operation is to provide RAEME 

soldiers serving overseas with a pack(s) of 

goodies which make their time overseas a little 

more comfortable. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To date, 1200 (+) spanner packs have been sent to our 

various overseas detachments. The following 

letter/emails are typical of many received regarding the 

receipt of spanner packs: 

Good Day Raymond and members of RAEME Association 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those involved 
in the compilation and distribution of the Operation Spanner 
Packs. The packs made a welcome change to the normal 
routine of SECDET XIV. 

SECDET workshop is a small team made up of two Fitter and 
Turners, two Vehicle Mechanics and one Radio/Instrument. 
Our scope of work is vast ranging from ASLAV armoured 
vehicles to facility maintenance of the Cove. As well as 
maintenance we have been involved in operations in the red 
zone as part of the Cavalry Troop. So as you can imagine its 
a very busy workshop. So the delivery of the Spanner Packs 
was a great distraction for the lads and the contents were 
quickly devoured. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have finally come to completion of our mission and will be 
returning to Australia in the next couple of weeks. The 
success of the workshop was from the hard work of the 
members as well as from the support we have received from 
outside of the combat team, which your organisation was part 
of. 

On the behalf of my team, I thank you and all involved in the 
spanner packs, as well as the sponsors’ involved. 

Kind regards    Jason 

WO2  J.J. Smith  
ASM 
SECDET XIV 

 

Hello Sir,  

On behalf of the MRTF 1 Workshop I would like to thank 

you and the RAEME Association Queensland for all your 

support during our deployment. The Spanner Packs have 

been well received (and devoured quickly) by all RAEME 

pers deployed here in the AO. Your support is a constant 

reminder of our Esprit De Corps and the solidarity 

unique to only our Corps. Thankyou for your kind 

thoughts for this ANZAC day and we hope that you all 

have a wonderful day.  

052 - MAS and MRTF 1 0012 - PM visit MRTF 1  

Kind Regards, 

SGT Leah Kite  

Workshops  

MRTF 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A major donation has been made out of the Corps 

Fund (these dollars come from CORPS 

Subscriptions allotted by all ranks) plus a number of 

donations have been received from Associations, 

Units and individuals.  

For further details contact the editor or : 

Raymond G. Norman OAM 

Chairman RAEME Association of Queensland 

07 54766254 

norford.2@raemeqld.org 

www.raemeqld.org. 
 

Your Association committee plans to 
make another donation to the Spanner 
Pack Fund this year.. 
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 2009 RAEME MIXED  

ANZAC FUNCTION 
The 2009 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Function was held 

in the combined Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen 

(southern side of the oval) on Saturday 18
th
 April. We 

had a very good attendance and a number of guests 

including the CO Joint Logistics Unit (JLU) Wing 

Commander Grant Pinder and his wife Lynette.  

A “Remembrance Ceremony” was held at 9:00pm with 

a bugler from Australian Army Band - Adelaide playing 

the "Rouse" and “Last Post”. The function concluded at 

approx 11:00pm. 

We all enjoyed a great barbeque meal including a range 

of delicious home made salads, lots of raffle prizes and 

music. Congratulations to the organisers who made the 

evening such a success: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT!!!!!!!!!!  Another Raffle Winner 
 

Our Treasurer, MAJ Moyses reports that the association 

made over $450 profit from the evening. This was made 

up of door takings, raffles and merchandise sales. 

Thanks go to all those who assisted in any way during 

the evening and with refurbishing the Other Ranks 

Canteen after the function.. 

 

A teacher is explaining biology to her 4th grade students. 
'Human beings are the only animals that stutter,' she says. 

A little girl raises her hand. 'I had a kitty-cat who stuttered.' 

The teacher, knowing how precious some of these stories 
could become, asked the girl to describe the incident. 

'Well,' she began, 'I was in the back yard with my kitty and 
the Rottweiler that lives next door got a running start and 
before we knew it, he jumped over the fence into our yard!' 

'That must've been scary,' said the teacher. 

'It sure was,' said the little girl. 'My kitty raised her back, 
went "Sssss, Sssss, Sssss" and before she could say 
'Shit,' the Rottweiler ate her!' 

The teacher had to leave the room.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RANKS UTO 

LECTRICS 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

For all auto electrical 

& air conditioning 

repairs & service 

 

15 CROSS KEYS ROAD 

SALISBURY SA 

 

Phone: (08) 8281 7955 

  

 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 

Refrigeration 

Air Conditioning 

Installations 

Maintenance 

Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
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New Direction for any war:  
Send Service Vets over 60! 

I am over 60 and the Armed Forces thinks I'm 
too old to track down terrorists. You can't be 
older than 42 to join the military. They've got 
the whole thing ass-backwards. Instead of 
sending 18-year olds off to fight, they ought to 
take us old guys. You shouldn't be able to join a 
military unit until you're at least 35. 

For starters: Researchers say 18-year-olds 
think about sex every 10 seconds.  Old guys 
only think about sex a couple of times a day, 
leaving us more than 28,000 additional seconds 
per day to concentrate on the enemy.  

Young guys haven't lived long enough to be 
cranky, and a cranky soldier is a dangerous 
soldier. 'My back hurts!  I can't sleep, I'm tired 
and hungry' We are impatient and maybe 
letting us kill some asshole that desperately 
deserves it will make us feel better and shut us 
up for a while. 

An 18-year-old doesn't even like to get  up 
before 10 a.m. Old guys always get up early to 
pee so what the hell. Besides, like I said, 'I'm 
tired and can't sleep and since I'm already up, I 
may as well be up killing some fanatical s-of-
a-b....  

If  captured we couldn't spill the beans because 
we'd forget where we put them. In fact, name, 
rank, and serial number would be a real 
brainteaser. 

Boot camp would be easier for old guys.  We're 
used to getting screamed and yelled at and 
we're used to soft food.  They could lighten up 
on the obstacle course however. I've been in 
combat and didn't see a single 20-foot wall 
with rope hanging over the side, nor did I ever 
do any pushups after completing basic training. 

Actually, the running part is kind of a waste of 
energy, too. I've never seen anyone outrun a 
bullet. 

An 18-year-old has the whole world ahead of 
him. He's still learning to shave, to start up a 
conversation with a pretty girl.  He still hasn't 

PHONE/FAX: 8261 6691 
A/h Michael 0417 041 832 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

303 North East Road 
Hampstead Gardens SA 5086 

 
COLLISION REPAIR SPECIALISTS 

*MTA *RAA APPROVED 

APPROVED 
REPAIRER 

 
 

 
 
 

CRASH 
REPAIR 

 

TELEPHONE: (08) 8445 9333 
FAX: (08) 8347 3500 
 

98 REGENCY ROAD  
FERRYDEN PARK SA 5010 

 
EMAIL: ernie@universalcanvas.com.au 

 

 

www.universalcanvas.com.au 

 

MEMBER 

MEMBER 

 

ERNIE NAGY 

http://www.universalcanvas.com.au/
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figured out that a baseball cap has a brim to 
shade his eyes, not the back of his head. 

These are all great reasons to keep our kids at 
home to learn a little more about life before 
sending them off into harm's way. 

Let us old guys track down those dirty rotten 
coward terrorists. The last thing an enemy 
would want to see is a couple of million old 
farts with attitudes and automatic weapons 
who know that their best years are already 
behind them. 

***How about recruiting Women over 
50 ...with PMS !!! You think Men have 
attitudes !!! Ohh my God!!! 

If nothing else, put us on border patrol....we 
will have it secured the first night! 

Share this with your senior friends. It's 
purposely in big type so they can read it! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 

RADIATOR SERVICES 

 GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

 AIR CONDITIONING 
SERVICE & REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 

PHONE: 8234 1981 

 

Telephone: 0418 839 607 
 

08 8388 5739 

Member  

RAJA’S MOBILE  
MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

 
Servicing and repairs to most makes of cars 
& vans and minor repairs to tractors. 
 

 TUNE-UPS 

 BRAKES 

 CLUTCH AND CYLINDER  

 HEAD REPAIRS 
 

 

 
 
 
PO Box 22 
MYLOR  SA  5153 

 
Proprietors: 

 

Chris and Thi yen Rajasingham  
(MIAME) 

 
152 Main South Rd 
McLaren Vale 5171  
Ph: 8323 8500  

Proprietors: 
Kent & Debbie Adair 
(Rob Maslen’s Daughter) 
 
 

Yummy Nuts supply only the 
finest quality products. 
Specialising in Nuts and 
Dried Fruits, Bread Flours 
and Baking, Home 
Brewing Needs and 
Confectionery. 

 
 
 
A basket of tasty 
treats from Yummy 
Nuts Market makes 
the ideal gift for any 
occasion 
 

 
Dr Red's Ginger Punch Prostate formula and 

Rosella Punch now  available 

 
More info: www.yummynutsmarket.com.au 
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REMINDERS 
If you have a computer and are connected 
to the internet you can receive your 
newsletter by email.   

 

If you would like to receive your newsletter by 
email or try it and see how it works send an 
email to gregrosser@adam.com.au and say if 
it is a trial or you would like to receive it by 
email permanently.  

 

 

Alfred Hitchcock Revisited 

This happened a while ago in Dublin, and even 
though it sounds like an Alfred Hitchcock tale, it’s 
true. 

John Bradford, a Dublin University student, was on 
the side of the road hitchhiking on a very dark 
night and in the midst of a storm. 

The night was rolling on and no car went by. The 
storm was so strong he could hardly see a few 
feet ahead of him. Suddenly, he saw a car slowly 
coming towards him and stopped. John, desperate 
for shelter and without thinking about it, got into 

 the car and closed the door only to realize there 
was nobody behind the wheel and the engine wasn't 
on!! 

The car started moving slowly. John looked at the 
road ahead and saw a curve approaching. Scared, 
he started to pray, begging for his life. Then, just 
before the car hit the curve, a hand appeared 
through the window and turned the wheel. John, 
paralysed with terror, watched as the hand 
repeatedly came through the window, but never 
touched or harmed him. Shortly thereafter John saw 
the lights of a pub appear down the road so, 
gathering strength, he jumped out of the car and ran 
to it.  

Wet and out of breath, he rushed inside and started 
telling everybody about the horrible experience he 
had just had. 

A silence enveloped the pub when everybody 
realized he was crying and....wasn't drunk.  

Suddenly, the door opened, and two other people 
walked in from the stormy night. They, like John, 
were also soaked and out of breath. Looking 
around, and seeing John Bradford sobbing at the 
bar, one said to the other...  

'Look Paddy...there's that lazy sod who got in the 
car while we were pushing it!!!!' 

 

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we do!! 

www.tradetools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 

 

 
Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 

Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 

3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 
 MTA

A 

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 

SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Subs are due on 1 July and renewal notices for 
those expiring in 2009 are included with this 
newsletter. Please forward payment to the 
Membership Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 
Ashbourne Ave KINGSWOOD SA 5062) as soon 
as possible. Please do not send cash through the 
post. 

Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 

According to the Association records, the following 
persons are financial members of the Association 
with the year of renewal shown in brackets. 

We would like to welcome the following new 
members Reg McColl and Marek Dobovinsky. 
 
Honorary Life Members 
 
Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
 

Current Members 
 
Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2009), Frank Aldous 
(2010), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster (2009),Peter 
Badcock (2010), Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe 
Barton (2009), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis 
(2010), Paul Berk (2012), Wayne Birch (2009), Philip 
Birkett (2012), John Black (2010), Helmut Bohn 
(2013),James Boulton (2009), David Brand (2011), 
Fred Brown (2008), Shane Buckley (2012), Roger 
Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2009), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2010), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2011), Ian Coulter (2010), Peter Cox (2011), Ron 
Coxon OAM (2011),  George Craig (2009),  Bob Davis 
(2011), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Graham De La Rue 
(2013), Bruce Dittmar (2016), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek 
Dubovinsky (2012), Chris Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs 
(2010), Len Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2009), Bluey 
Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson 
(2011), Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2009), Brian 
Flavel (2010), Jan Gancarz (2009), Charlie Gauci 
(2010), Bob Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis (2009), Steve 
Gough (2010), Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley 
(2008), Tony Gow (2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert 
Hansford (2012), Jock Hart (2008), Don Harvy (2010), 
Arthur Hasse (2009), Norm Hay (2012), Greg Hay 
(2010), Colin Haynes (2010), Jim Hendrickx (2008), 
Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2010), Darryl 
Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary Howell 
(2013), Rodney Hussey (2009), Christopher Jackson 
(2009), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems (2010), 
Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson (2009), Ben Jones 
(2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (2010), Geoff Kohler 
(2011), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2010), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Ken Lorraine (2009), Greg Lowe 

(2013), Chris Macintosh (2010), Steve Maher (2008), 
Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew 
(2010), Bob Mathews (2011), Reg Mc Coll (2010), Alan 
McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2010), Philip 
McKelliff (2008), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes 
(2010),Jake Meaney (2011), Terry Monten (2011), Ian 
Moody (2010), Ron Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM 
(2010), Richard Moyses (2010), Barry Naulty (2009), Ian 
Nicholls (2010), Gary Nicolescu (2009), Sam Nowak 
(2010), Jim Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2009), Dave 
O’Brien (2009), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen 
(2008), Frank Owen OAM (2008), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), 
Doug Pammenter (2009), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), 
Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger 
Parsons (2010) David Pearce (2009), Lionel Penley 
(2011), Rex Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis (2010), John 
Raftery (2011), Chris Rajasingham (2009), Hank Ramm 
(2016), Pete Reynolds (2011), Greg Robinson (2008), Bill 
Roch (2009), Greg Rosser (2011), Dennis Rowlands 
(2008), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster (2010), Brian 
Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic 
(2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), 
Harold Shipp (2009), Bob Silcock (2011), Craig Smith 
(2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor Sobotnik (2011), 
Walter Soroka (2010), Max Sparrow (2008), Debbie 
Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2010), Murray Stock (2012), 
Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland (2013), James 
Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul Teague (2010), 
Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas (2009), Jim Thomas 
(2010), Dick Tischer (2011), Ken Treloar (2010), Donald 
Tremethick (2013), Graham Tweeddale (2013), Keith 
Tyler (2012), Damien Van De Velde (2011), Mark Van 
Oostveen (2011),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), 
Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2011),   
Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan 
Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2008), Graham West OAM 
(2010), Brett Wilkeson (2008), Craig Williams (2008), 
Warren Williams (2012), Alan Wilson (2008), John Wilson 
(2011), Betty Winstanley (2012), Pat Wright (2010), Brian 
Yelds (2017), John Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2012) 
 

Associate Members 
 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Anne-Michelle 
Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel (2009), Joan Lorraine 
(2010), Judy Turner (2010) 

 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
Please inform the Secretary, Don Harvy, or a member 
of the Committee of Management, of any change of 
address. This will ensure that you receive the latest 
copy of the Newsletter. 

 
Disclaimer 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 

 


